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Background
Librarians from the three colleges of the Seattle Community College District came together at Immersion 2005 and generated ideas to develop a district plan for information literacy. These ideas were proposed at the fall 2005 librarians meeting where the librarians agreed to collaborate on information literacy efforts at the district level. This collaboration consolidates efforts and capitalizes on the District’s interest in promoting inter-college initiatives. Individual colleges are also pursuing local information literacy activities.

A complete information literacy plan extends across the entire curriculum; this plan uses the District’s AA degree as a starting point. The District’s recently revised AA degree includes an outcome that states: “[Students…should] have college-level mastery of information literacy and technology literacy.” Unfortunately, no specific requirement in the degree ensures that students will achieve this outcome. To articulate what the outcome means, librarians and other faculty developed a document that describes the criteria for this outcome; however, lacking specific degree requirement, librarians must seek ways to be sure students learn the information competencies they need. It is hoped that efforts to implement information literacy in the AA degree will promote information literacy, support assessment, and produce useful models of faculty/librarian collaboration for all areas of the District.
Action Plan 

Form a district-wide Information Literacy Committee

This committee would include librarians from all three colleges. It will provide a collaborative structure for developing information literacy strategies and outcomes across the district. The committee will also provide a forum for sharing information literacy efforts and successes and for identifying opportunities for collaboration. As the committee develops, non-library faculty, students, and administrators may be called in on an ad hoc basis. 

Collaborations across the district are already in progress. During fall 2005, the librarians scheduled three meetings of the “Grotto” Information Literacy Committee where they have begun plans for the summer institute and for reaching various constituencies.

In fall 2005, librarians from two of the colleges worked together to organize and facilitate an ACRL Washington conference session featuring discussion between community and four-year colleges to articulate information literacy goals and expectations. 

Develop a shared district vision statement for information literacy

In order to work together, the librarians needed to articulate what they are working for. The vision statement below was developed at Immersion and later reviewed at the quarterly district librarians meeting in fall 2005.
Vision Statement

Seattle Community Colleges provide a learning environment in which students use critical thinking skills to find and apply information in order to achieve personal, academic and career goals as citizens in a democratic society and the global community.

· Students will develop an awareness of the kinds of information sources available because information needs change over time. (Sources include, but are not limited to: scholarly and professional literature, self-enrichment resources, Web sites, textbooks, government publications, and experts.)

· Faculty will collaborate in the library and the classrooms to achieve the vision.

· Students will recognize the value of libraries in providing meaningful connections to the diversity of human knowledge, both virtually and tangibly.

· Students will practice selecting and evaluating appropriate sources for their needs.

Plan an Information Literacy Summer Institute

The proposed 2006 Summer Institute would promote collaboration with non-library faculty on developing curricula that integrates information literacy and provide a venue for discussing information literacy and assessment with faculty. Institute participants will identify where information literacy exists in the curricula and where it could be developed further.  The purpose of this Summer Institute is to build a critical mass for information literacy as a learning outcome. 
The librarians will draft a letter of support for the summer institute and request endorsement from various constituencies at the colleges, including the Faculty Senate and curriculum committees.
Identify opportunities to reach constituencies at multiple levels across the District

As the collaborations develop, librarians will share information about allies and supporters for information literacy. IL committee members are working together to raise awareness among top administrators, deans, faculty, and others. These outreach and planning efforts will happen at both district and college levels. Below is a summary of activities at each college.
Central

· Gather for an instruction retreat on December 2, 2005 to revise library instruction learning outcomes and plan for assessment

· Continue the campus Information Literacy Committee; recruit a non-librarian faculty as co-chair

· Establish IL objectives each year. 2005-06 includes: Each librarian will develop one or two new relationships with non-librarian faculty to ensure information literacy is embedded in courses, programs, and curricula
· Articulate a vision for the library as a physical space and service point that promotes information literacy
· Organize a casual library open house to share information about information literacy and new resources with faculty
North

· Set up an information booth about the library and information literacy at fall 2005 campus day 

· Advocate adding the information literacy outcome back to the campus’ revised 2005 general education outcomes
· Offer workshops that support information literacy at the Teaching and Learning Center. “Library Electronic Resources & Databases for English Faculty: A Bite-sized Approach.” This workshop was offered in fall 2005 and will be offered quarterly.  

· Actively participate in the “Mapping the Curriculum” project on campus to ensure information literacy outcome is appropriately assessed with other student learning outcomes in the curriculum. 

· Provide information to the committee responsible for accreditation Standard Two (Educational Program and its Effectiveness) to help members understand the intention of the new indicator referring to the required “use of the library and other information sources;” encouraged faculty to use the opportunity to review their syllabi and course contents.

South
· Involve all full-time campus librarians in the district efforts. (Only one librarian from South Campus was able to attend Immersion.)
· Maintain existing information literacy one-shot classes: library workshops and faculty-requested orientations. Increase scheduling of part-time librarians in teaching library workshops to students, faculty and staff so that they also become more known as information literacy resources within the campus community. 
· Library workshops are offered on a variety of information literacy topics throughout the quarter. Faculty receive salary credits for attending library workshops. Library workshops also serve as a springboard for getting faculty members to schedule course-specific library orientations.
· Continue teaching our credit-bearing LIB 101 library research class.

· Faculty librarians will continue to participate on campus-wide committees where they can provide input on information literacy issues: Curriculum & Instruction, Institutional Effectiveness Committee, Faculty Development, Faculty Senate.
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